September 14, 2021
Greenwood Township

Regular Meeting Minutes

The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Doug Nowicki at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members present were Clerk O’Brien, Treasurer Ramsey and Trustee Krikorian.  Trustee Roberts was absent.  Also present was Curtis McBride and Samantha Hudson from McBride & Manley and 4 residents.  
The agenda was approved with the addition of a discussion regarding concrete replacement at the fire hall and the Eves drain.  
Krikorian made a motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting on August 10, 2021.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.

No correspondence.
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the outstanding bills.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.
The fire department report was approved as presented.  Nowicki stated that Apollo has repaired the valve on the fire truck. 
The Enforcement Officer’s report there are multiple ongoing blight issues that have been turned over to the attorney.  
In Zoning the Planning Commission will have a meeting on September 15, 2021 at 7:30 p.m. 
In citizen’s comments a resident had questions regarding the fencing around the solar project.
In new business Curtis McBride and Samantha Hudson from McBride & Manley were present to discuss the audit conducted this year and answer questions from the residents.  Greenwood Township received a Clean Unmodified audit.  The opinion of the auditors is that Greenwood Township is financially secure and that all accounting practices have been utilized as per policy.  O’Brien discussed receiving quotes from BS&A regarding adding Building Software at the recommendation of the auditors.  The ARPA funds may be used to upgrade the system.  O’Brien discussed that Greenwood Township will be conducting a Special election on November 2, 2021 on behalf of Yale Public Schools.  The Greenwood Township Board would like to recognize that Mr and Mrs Guerbe have been doing a beautiful job taking care of the Spring Hill Cemetery.  Nowicki offered Resolution 2021-10 2022 Local Road System funding assistance program application.  O’Brien supporting.  Roll Call:  Krikorian – yes; Nowicki – yes; Ramsey – yes; O’Brien – yes.  Motion carried. 4-0.  Nowicki made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2021-1 Greenwood Township Electrical Transforming Capacity Ordinance.  Ramsey seconding.  Roll Call:  O’Brien – yes; Ramsey – yes; Nowicki – yes; Krikorian – yes.  Motion carried 4-0.  Nowicki discussed a meeting he had with the St Clair County Drain Commission regarding a cleanout of the Eves drain.  Three proposals were received regarding the replacement of the concrete pad in front of the fire hall.  The board decided to discuss at the October meeting.  
In citizen’s comments a resident asked about the brush pile at the cemetery and removal.  Nowicki discussed receiving a proposal for LED lights at the hall and fire hall.

Nowicki made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.
Meeting Adjourned 8:42 p.m.

Sonya O’Brien
Greenwood Township Clerk
